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Town of Weston OPEB Trust 

Summary of Recommendations for Changes to Investment Portfolio Asset Allocation 

As further described in the “Weston OPEB Quarterly Investment Review – Fourth Quarter 2022”, the chart below 
provides a summary of Fiducient Advisors’ recommendations to adjust certain target allocations in the portfolio.  The 
column titled “Proposed Target Allocation” illustrates Fiducient’s new recommendations. The column titled “Current 
Target Allocation” represents the current target policy. 

Recommendations include adjustments within the fixed income mix and the US equity mix of mutual funds. 

 

Rationale for recommendations: 

With the expectation of continued volatility in the markets, we expect portfolio diversification to be increasingly 
important in 2023 and beyond. 
 
The fixed income environment is markedly different than a year ago, with the Fed having raised rates aggressively 
throughout 2022.With yields much higher than they were a year ago, forward-looking return expectations for fixed 
income are more compelling. Given that much of the Fed’s rate hike campaign seems to be in the rear window, we 
recommend you consider increasing exposure to high quality and intermediate duration U.S. fixed income, sourced 
from a reduction in short term bonds. 
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Given the broad pullback in equity markets in 2022, valuations look more attractive, and forward-looking return 
expectations have increased. Opportunities for growth exist in both domestic and foreign markets. We recommend 
you consider modestly reducing exposure to large cap domestic equities in favor of small/mid cap. Small/mid cap 
equities have historically tended to outperform their larger cap counterparts in market rebounds. Small/ mid cap 
equities are more attractively priced than their larger cap counterparts, given market activity in 2022 and in the prior 
several years. 
 
While global equity valuations (both developed and emerging) continue to favor markets overseas, the greater 
potential for exogenous events outside of the U.S. tempers some of the relative appeal for foreign holdings. A 
sizeable allocation to international markets continues to be appropriate, and our recommended allocation to non-US 
equities remains unchanged. 
 
Given the current environment of meaningful inflation and expected volatility, an allocation to diversified real assets 
continues to be important. Our recommendation remains unchanged. 
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For Institutional Investor Use Only. Past performance is not necessarily indicative of future results. This summary 
memo is meant to be used in conjunction with the Weston OPEB Quarterly Investment Review – Fourth Quarter 
2022. 


